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Learning together. Achieving together. 
 

News Update – 20th October 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
Sporting Events 
 
We have had a busy few weeks in terms of sporting events. The netball team reached the final of the Kings 
School invitational tournament, and the U11 Football team won the Plate competition at the same event. Our 
girl’s rugby team won the U11 Chester Schools tournament at Chester Rugby Club and our U11 hockey 
team won the Chester Schools competition at Upton High School. Both teams will now go on to represent 
Chester in the Cheshire Schools’ Games in March. Other aged teams have taken part in rugby and hockey 
festivals this month: 
 
Harvest 
 
It was great to see so many of you at our recent harvest services at The Waverton Evangelical Fellowship. 
Thank you to everyone who donated – The donations were collected today by the West Cheshire Foodbank. 
 
Pyjama Day 
 
The School Parliament’s charity day was for The Hospital Pyjama Appeal. We have been overwhelmed by 
everyone’s generosity in donating pyjamas of all ages and approximately 200 new sets of pyjamas for 
children were sent in. Thank you. They were collected this afternoon, the pyjamas will be sorted into ages 
and wrapped ready to be given to children who may have to spend Christmas in hospital. What a great 
achievement! Well done to everyone! 
 
E- Safety 
Please find links to below for e-safety support for parents which you may find useful: 
 
https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/inappropriate-content/ 
 
POPPIES 
Once again, we are collecting on behalf of the Royal British Legion. Poppies will be on sale in school daily 
continuing the first week back after half term.  If you would like your child to buy a poppy, please send in a 
donation in a small envelope with their name on it marked “Poppy Appeal 
 

PARKING 

Please remember to use safe parking practises around the school at the beginning and end of the school 

day. Avoid parking on any lines outside of the school gates and driving onto to the pavement around the 

entrance on Common Lane. Please do not use the Staff Car Park. Thank you to all those parents/carers 

who continue to use the car parks adjacent to the school.  

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/issues/inappropriate-content/


Some Key dates for next half term, please refer to the Events Letter sent out previously for all other 
events taking place during November and December: 
 
2nd and 9th November  – Parents Evenings 
6th November    – Whole School Nasal Flu Vaccine 
6-10th November   – Year 6 Bikeability Training 
15th November   – Year 6 – Safety Central Trip 
29th November   – Year 2 & Year 4 Jewish Museum Trip 
6th December   – KS1 Christmas Performance – 2.00pm 
7th December   – KS1 Christmas Performance – 5.30pm 
14th December   – Whole School Pantomime Visit 
15th December   – Christmas Carol Concert – 9.30am 
 
 
The last few weeks have flown by. We hope you all get the chance to spend time with your children during 
the half-term break and look forward to seeing everyone safe and well on Monday 30th October. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

S J Talbot 
 
S J Talbot 
Head Teacher 
 

 


